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February 10, 2011

Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning
233 South Wacker Drive, Suite 800
Chicago, IL 60606

RE: Facility Planning Area Boundary Amendment Request
North Shore Sanitary District FPA
Proposed Grade School, Gurnee School District 56

Dear CMAP:

The County of Lake through its Public Works Department has received and reviewed the request
to amend the North Shore Sanitary District’s and the County of Lake’s Northeast Lake Facility
Planning Area (FPA) boundaries to allow the proposed grade school by Gurnee School District
56 to be served by the Village of Beach Park’s existing sanitary sewer system with wastewater
treatment provided by the North Shore Sanitary District. The County has no wastewater
facilities in the area that could serve this parcel and adequate capacity for the proposed

development is available via the Village of Beach Park’s sewer system

The County of Lake has no objection to the proposed FPA boundary change. If there is
additional information requested regarding this matter please contact me at (847) 377-7500.

Sincerely,

LAKE COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
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Peter E. Kolb, P.E.
Director
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Cc:  Mr. Brian Dorn, NSSD
Mr. Mike Shrake, Gewalt Hamilton, Inc.
Mr. Ken Lopez, Village of Beach Park
Mr. Glenn Ryback, Village of Wadsworth




